
Comment for planning application 21/00517/F
Application Number 21/00517/F

Location Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

Case Officer Gemma Magnuson  
 

Organisation
Name Michael Carabok

Address Prentice House,Millers Lane,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6BS

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I would be grateful if you would consider the following points. Given these points, I would 
strongly urge you to reject this application to protect the local environment. Specific to the 
latest submission by the applicant: 
 The addition of some trees will do little/nothing to mitigate the unacceptable noise 
levels that will be generated. The comprehensive noise assessment previously submitted by 
Hornton demonstrates this, in start contrast to the superficial assessment provided by the 
applicant. 
 Given the ongoing changes made to the track over a number of years, documented in 
previous submissions by many residents in Hornton, my confidence in this screening being 
retained and maintained in the future is extremely low 
 A further point is the premise, as per the original application and the planning review, 
that the track is for "local use". The track is already marketing hosting a VMX Championship 
event on 22 and 23 July 2023, booked by a club from South Wales!! 
In summary, I strongly urge you to protect the very special environment in this area and 
reject this application - an application that is solely centred on a commercial proposition with 
significant and lasting detriment to the environment. 
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